Dear parents, carers and friends of Cobram Secondary College.

As you know, term two will start next Wednesday April 15, and it will look much different to how we've ever done school before. This is not a surprise, we planned for this.

Minister Merlino & Premier Andrews stated: "If your child <u>can</u> learn from home, they <u>must</u> learn from home"

## From next Wednesday

- Most staff will be working from home.
- Students will be learning from home.
- The office will be available via phone 58711700 or emailcobram.sc@education.vic.gov.au
- Students in years 7-10 will complete the maths and English work that has been given to them at the end of last term (look for the green and blue paper or find them on our website <a href="https://www.cobramsc.vic.edu.au/">https://www.cobramsc.vic.edu.au/</a>. Hard copy also available at front door of school on Tuesday 14th April)
- VCE and VCAL students will have their work provided by their teacher.
- Physical exercise is going to be important in this time and we will publish a daily physical activity suggestion.
- Students will follow our new timetable. For students with access to the internet, their regular teacher will make contact during their normal class time.

Period	Time
Illuminate	8.50 am
Period One	9.00 am
Period Two	9.30 am
Period Three	10.00 am
Period Four	10.30 am
Break	11.00 am
Period Five	11.30 am
Period Six	12.00 pm

If you have internet/device issues, please phone the school: 58711 700. Our office will not be open to the public, but staff will be answering the phone and can assist you.

**If your child is having trouble with the learning** – please have them follow up with their teacher in their allocated period.

If you would like to make contact with staff and support services (wellbeing/careers/year level leaders please call the office 58711 700 during office hours.)

**To support essential workers and vulnerable children**, we offer a limited supervision programme at the school. Students will be supervised to complete their remote learning tasks at school. Please phone the office on Tuesday to discuss your situation.

Kind regards Kimberley Tempest